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September 16, 2024 

 

Via Email 

 

Mark Williams, Chief                                                                                                    

Utica Police Department 

413 Oriskany Street West  

Utica, NY 13502 

 

Dear Chief Williams,  

 

We have reviewed your agency’s referral of Police Officer Wesley Jackson, pursuant to 

New York Executive Law Section 75(5)(b) from November 2020 to June 2023.   

 

Based on our review, we have not found a pattern or practice of misconduct, use of 

excessive force, or acts of dishonesty on the part of Officer Jackson with regards to the referred 

complaints. However, given Officer Jackson’s disciplinary history and allegations regarding his 

off-duty conduct, we recommend that the department periodically review his contacts with the 

public, including body-worn camera footage of those interactions, for the next year to ensure he 

is adhering to department policy and standards of professionalism.  

 

We appreciate the cooperation of you and your agency. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Tyler Nims 

Chief, Law Enforcement Misconduct Investigative Office 

New York State Office of the Attorney General 


